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 There was Council consensus to move forward with getting state approval for purchasing 

equipment and Council allotting money for reimbursement at a later date.  

 

VI. PUBLIC SERVICES REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL EQUIPMENT 

 

 Director Lindsey explained that the he is requesting a blower and leaf & debris vacuum 

in order to better maintain Town streets and storm water management. Council reviewed the 

information provided by Director Lindsey.  

 

 Commissioner DiOrio noted that there have been lawsuits regarding neglecting storm 

water ditches and expressed support for the requested purchases. Manager Perkins expressed that 

one issue to consider is individuals mistaking Town maintenance as loose leaf collection and 

purposefully dumping leaves in the storm water system. Council briefly discussed a leaf 

collection policy.  

 

 Director Lindsey noted that equipment could also be used to collect trash after events.  

 

 There was consensus to include a budget amendment for the requested purchase of a 

blower and leaf & debris vacuum on the next Council meeting agenda.  

 

 Finance Director Ford explained that general fund balance would be used to purchase the 

equipment.  

 

 Commissioner Proctor asked where the Town plans to dispose of the collected leaves and 

Director Lindsey explained that the Town contracts with Nelon for other sanitation services. 

Commissioner Proctor noted that if the Town had space to store the leaves, the accumulated 

compost could eventually be sold.   

 

VII. REVIEW THE DRAFT INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN TOWN OF 

LAKE LURE AND CHIMNEY ROCK VILLAGE AND DRAFT RESOLUTION 

DECLARING INTENT TO ENTER AN INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT 

 

 Manager Perkins presented the Council with the draft interlocal agreement between the 

Town of Lake Lure and Chimney Rock Village which was crafted by the Town, LaBella 

Associates, and consideration of input from Chimney Rock Village. Manager Perkins stated that 

Chimney Rock Village Administrator Steven Duncan had confirmed that McGill Associates had 

reviewed the document.  

 

 Manager Perkins noted that the state is still reviewing whether or not a merger can be just 

sewer instead of water and sewer and explained that the draft interlocal agreement is written in a 

sense that infers that only the sewer system is transferred. Manager Perkins also explained that 

the draft resolution details that the merger is contingent upon receiving ARPA funding. Manager 

Perkins relayed the resolution to Chimney Rock Village.  

   






